

April 27, 2023 TSXV: AMO

Corporate Directory

Board of Directors

Chairman / Interim CEO Graeme Sloan

Director John Jones

Director Jim Harris

Director Kerry Griffin

Project

Southern Cross North Project



Contact Details

T: +61 9322 - 1788
E: info@altanrio.com
W: www.altanrio.com/
Ground Floor, 20 Kings Park
Road, West Perth WA 6005

Altan Rio (TSXV: AMO) Bi-monthly Shareholder Letter

Altan Rio Minerals Limited, (TSX-V: AMO) ("Altan Rio Minerals" or the "Company") is pleased to announce the first bi-monthly shareholder letter from Chairman and Interim CEO, Graeme Sloan.

Dear Shareholders

I hope you all had a wonderful Easter break and a belated ANZAC Day filled with gratitude and remembrance for the sacrifices of our brave soldiers. As we reflect on the ANZAC spirit of courage, mateship, and sacrifice, let's take a moment to honor those who served and continue to serve our country.

This is the second of a series of "Shareholder Notes" the Company will distribute to shareholders on a bi-monthly basis to keep you abreast of company developments.

Since our last shareholder letter, we have welcomed our newly appointed Chief Operating Officer, Josh Conner. Josh has certainly hit the ground running and is already making a significant impact on our operational and administrative functions. Josh brings a wealth of industry experience and leadership, and we are excited to have him on board and look forward to his continued contributions in achieving our strategic goals.

Our commitment to transparency and communication with our investors is paramount, and we're pleased to share that we've conducted two investor presentations, which are readily available on our website (see presentation). During this period, our company was also featured in the April – June 2023 Gold Mining Journal (see article).

The company continues to build on its strong tenure position, and you can't help but get excited when you see the bulk of our tenements are located between the historic Frazers mine to the south that produced 1.2Moz and Copperhead mine to the north that produced 1.5Moz. This only highlights the potential of Altan Rio's strategic tenure holding in the Southern Cross Greenstone belt.

During the month of February, we achieved another key milestone when we exercised our option over E77/2691. This was a significant transaction in Altan Rio's consolidation plan, increasing our tenure to 150 square kilometers. We also undertook several field mapping and rock chip sampling activities resulting in a new target area called "Parisian." Surface grab samples from Parisian returned a grade in excess of 2g/t which highlights the potential of the area. For further information please see announcement.



In addition to our current tenements, we also have a further 210 square kilometers of tenements that are pending on the approval process, which if we can successfully transition to Altan will significantly increase our landholding in the prolific southern cross green stone belt. As we work through the permitting process, we look forward to updating you on the progress of these newly pegged tenure.

With the acquisition of 100% of Surveyor tenement package late last year, the exercise of the Option on E77/2691and new tenements recently pegged, I am pleased to say that this is only the first wave of our southern cross consolidation plan, and we will remain active in the Merger and Acquisition space, as we continue to grow our position in one of the growing gold hotspots in Western Australia. As always prior to any acquisition they need to undergo a rigorous evaluation process to ensure they fit into the Altan strategy. We look forward to providing the market with updates at the appropriate time.

Our aim to dual list on the TSX-ASX continues to gain momentum as we continue collaborating with our advisors on the best path forward. Careful consideration is being taken to find the most efficient and cost-effective way to dual list as we strongly believe that being exposed to a broader pool of informed capital will generate greater shareholder value.

Since the last letter we also held our AGM, and I thank everyone that attended. As part of the AGM, Brian Cole resigned as Director and once again I would like to thank Brian for his efforts and guidance in managing the company during a transitional time.

The future for Altan Rio has never looked brighter, there remains a great deal to do, however I am confident we are on the path to adding real value for Altan shareholders, partners and stakeholders. I look forward to delivering further news as we progress the growth of our company.

Again, thank you for your on-going support, please be safe and keep well.

Graeme Sloan
Chairman and Interim CEO

On behalf of Altan Rio Minerals Limited

For more information contact:

Graeme Sloan	John L C Jones AM
Chairman / Interim CEO	Director
Email: gs@altanrio.com	Email: jj@altanrio.com
+61 9322 1788	+61 9322 1788
Media	
David Tasker	
Chapter One Advisors	
Email: dtasker@chapteroneadvisors.com.au	
+61 433 112 936	

Cautionary Statement on Forward-Looking Information

This release may contain forward-looking statements. Forward-looking statements involve known and unknown risks, uncertainties, and other factors which may cause the actual results, performance, or achievements of Altan Rio to be materially different from any future results, performance, or achievements expressed or implied by the forward-looking statements. These forward-looking statements are based on management's current expectations and beliefs but given the uncertainties, assumptions and risks, readers are cautioned not to place undue reliance on such forward-looking statements or information. Actual results may differ materially from those currently anticipated in such statements, and Altan Rio undertakes no obligation to update such statements, except as required by law. Neither the TSX Venture Exchange nor its Regulation Services Provider (as that term is defined in policies of the TSX Venture Exchange) accepts responsibility for the adequacy or accuracy of this release